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The next meeting of the Cape Fear Astronomy Club will
be held on Sunday December 6th 1987 Bryan Auditori-
um in Morton Hall on the UNC-W Campus. The pro-
gram will feature an astrographic slides presentations.

Please note the change in starting times. The meeting
will start at 6 o'clock. This time changes is being made
so that the business portion can be completed first. No-
minations for new officers for next year will be an im-
portant activity to be acomplished at this meeting.

More informations about upcoming elections later in this
newsletter.

of ftthe
Meeting

Highlights
Novembar

November 1, 1987

The Meeting was called to order at 7:05pm by president
Allan HIlburn. All offjcers but secertary Barbara
McGowen Wwere present, Twenty-one members Were
present at the meeting,

Alan reminded all present of the upcoming public view-
ing session to be held at Fort Fisher. Alan mention that
Comet Bradfield the target for the session may have a
tail 7 degrees long and reach 4.9 magnitude by it's No-
vember the 13th perhelion date.

Paul Petty has ordered from Lumicon some Hypered
Konica color film with and I1SO of 3200. He hopes to
use this fast film on Comet Bradfield.

Alan said that a different location for public viewing
sessions will be needed next year. A site with a large
parking lot will be needed for the Opposition of Mars.

Alan announced that Mr. Whitey of Whitey's Restaurant
had given permission to use the land on South Kerr Av-
enue as a site for the clubs yard sale.

Elections for new club officers will be held next Janu-
ary. Nominations are to be made at the December meet-
ing. Also, club awards presentations will be made in
January.

A volunteer is needed to head up a junior club.

Plans for an observatory were presented. The plan had
room for a 24" telescope with a 4 meter dome.

A lecture on the American Association of Variable Star
Observers (AAVSO) and variable star observing was
given by Betty McMillan. The lecture lasted 1.5 hours
and covered the history of the AAVSO and on the con-
tributions that amatuer astronomers can make to variable
star research. Mrs. McMillan is an excellent speaker
and her lecture was valuable to many members.

- Wayne Teachey

Elections 3
Nominations

Elections for new officers for the Cape Fear Astnomy
Club are to be held at the January meeting. Inorder to
allow time for the preparation of ballots nominations for
for next years officers must be made at the December
meeting. Nominations are made from the floor. Anyone
may nominate a member for any office. The person be-
ing nominated must be present to accept the nomination.
The following officers will be elected this January:
President; Vice President; Assistant Vice President; Sec-
retary; and Treasurer.






